Kahler Glen Community Association Board Meeting
January 22, 2009
1. Attendees: Lynn Withrow; Pete Petesch; Steve Nute; Rob Casad; Mark Campbell; Dave Reynolds;, Tom Graham; Rex Lund.  LLC – Larry Olson; Kevin Ostic; John Greiner.
2. Call to order Mark Campbell called to order the regular meeting of the KGCA Board at 5PM on January 22nd at 1000 Two Union Square.
3. Dog incident – a contractor brought an unattended pit bull onsite which subsequently attacked a skier on the course, resulting in an injury, garment damage, and a complaint filed with the county. The owner and contractor were previously warned (level 1 warning) about dogs being onsite. This is now a level 2 penalty. Owners are responsible for contractor’s behavior onsite at Kahler Glen.  Motion: The board moved to assess a $200 fine to the owner.  MSC
4. Kahler Glen Resort Purchase Discussion  Mark updated everyone on discussions with an appraiser in Wenatchee.  There are several significant issues to explore around the boundaries of the LLC and the KGCA rights and responsibilities (e.g. water, road easement, septic). The full appraisal would be approximately $9,000 - 11,000.  The members would need to approve moving forward with the appraisal. 
a. Multiple purchase scenarios under consideration including:

i. All of Kahler Glen Resort and Golf Course

ii. Kahler Glen Resort and Golf course separate from developable properties/lots.

iii. Purchase the rights to or ownership to infrastructure systems such as septic and water for homeowner use. 

b. Larry Olson presented the primary purchase and governance options which are available to the resort & KGCA and there was considerable discussion around a variety of options to keep the resort financially viable.  
c. A planned letter to KGCA members was discussed to cover the KGCA board’s due diligence and consideration of options for investment, governance and KGCA rights relative to the LLC.  This letter will present the board’s recommendations to the community in support of a specific set of options for the KGCA to vote upon at the February 28th meeting.  A right of first refusal from KGCA, and a commitment by the LLC to not sell prior to the 3rd year of.  There would likely be covenant changes for KGCA owners relative to changes in terms of easements, septic rights, water rights, etc.
d. A KGCA board meeting was scheduled for Feb 5th at 5PM in Seattle to complete the board’s planning and recommendations for options to the community.

